[image: image1.jpg]Community Association




Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

March 14, 2012
The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these Officers and Directors in attendance: Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, Patrick Hemmings, Debbie Angelo, Clay Crenshaw and John Thomas.
Swim & Tennis Report.  
1) John Thomas, General Manager, was authorized to begin pool repairs and maintenance needs that were bid by Blue Haven.  
2) John has been working with a contactor to install the new locks (activated by a swipe card) on the restrooms for access after normal S&T hours.  
3) The Board briefly discussed looking into ways to improve the security and safety of the fitness center.  
4) John reported he has begun working with the new food and beverage manager at Touchstone to identify ways they might service our facility in the future.  
5) John is excited about the support he has received from the newly founded Social, Fitness and Tennis Committees.  The Board requested John interact with these committees and bring back comprehensive plans for activities and funding for the year.  
6) John will collaborate with G.B. Cazes, Director, on completing the new Employee Handbook before the regular Board meeting in April.  
7) The Board approved a recommendation we accept 40 non-resident memberships at an annual rate of $750.  
8) Debbie will order 100 Swim & Tennis windshield stickers for the non-resident members.  
9) John has been issued a credit card for S&T purchases.  
10) Matt led a discussion about the “Naming Opportunities” as a way to fund the re-surfacing of our tennis courts.  
11) Jason Smith furnished a written report on the 2012 S&T Budget.  

12) John recommended the Board solicit the needs, wants and interests on S&T programs from our homeowners so that he could design programs wanted by our members.  The Board decided the best way to do this was through a "simple" one page questionnaire to be distributed at the Annual Meeting.
 

Covenants.  Randy reported on homeowners that were issued letters on covenant violations and that these homeowners were being monitored for compliance. 

Architectural Review Committee.  Randy has made arrangements with our local contractor to install any new mailboxes needed.
Financial Report.   After a brief meeting in Executive Session Matt presented a Cash Flow projection for 2012 and reviewed the A/R Aging Summary.  A final notice will be mailed to a few members that haven’t paid their annual dues that were required by January 31.  If no response is received the Board will refer these accounts to the Association’s attorney for collection and legal action, if necessary.    
Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt will make arrangements to have a brick installed in the arches on Waterbury.  Randy will continue to work to have the stucco repaired on the wall in front of S&T.  Our landscaping contractor is already at work replacing some shrubs and trimming those needing it for better motorist visibility.  
Ponds, Water Wells, Fountains and Irrigation Report.  Randy reported the only issue was the water well at Imperial Circle.  There has been recent work on the well and replacement of the pump, but he wants to continue to monitor its operation closely.  Also, there is a billing issue to work out with the water well contactor.
Miscellaneous.  In connection with the recent time change the Board voted to change the starting time of the guard at the entrance to 6 PM.    This change will expedite residents through the entrance that are returning home at the end of the day and it will allow the Board to direct the savings from the guard service to other services and amenities needed in the community.  The Board decided to close the nominations for the two new directors to be elected at the Annual Meeting at 5 PM on March 15.  Matt will mail the written notice for the Annual Meeting.  Clay provided Board members with an updated copy of the PowerPoint presentation for the Annual Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.
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